
correction of imbalances, and significant progress in restoring 
the creditworthiness of some countries. But some still lack 
adeauate policies for structural adjustment and growth designed 
to encourage the efficient use of domestic savings ., the 
rematrition of flight capital, increased flows of foreign direct 
investment, and in particular reforms of financial markets. 

)' 
24. 	There is equally a need for timely and effective 
mobilization of lending by commercial banks. In.this context, we 
support efforts by commercial banks and debtor countries to 
develop a "menu'  of .alternative negotiating procedures and 
financing techniques for providing continuing support to debtor 
countries. 

25. Measures should be taken, particularly by debtor 
countries, .to - facilitate non-debt-creating capital flows, 
esmecially direct investment. 	In this connection, the 
Multilateral Investment Guarantee Agency (MIGA) should begin to 
serve its objectives as soon as possible. It is important to 
maintain flexibility on the partof export credit agencies in 
promptly resuming or increasing cover  for  countries that are 
implementing comprehensive adjustment programmes. 

26. We recognize the problems of developing countries whose 
economies are solely or predominantly dependent on exports of 
primary -commodities the prices of which are persistently 
depressed. It is important that the functioning of commodity 
markets should be improved, for example through better 
information and greater transparency. Further diversification of 
these economies should be encouraged, with the help of the 
international financial institutions, through policies to support 
their efforts for improved processing of their products, to 
expand opportunities thr .ough market access liberalization, and to 
strengthen the international environment for structural change. 

27. We recognize that the problems of some of the poorest 
countries, primarily in sub-Saharan Africa, are uniquely 
difficult and need special treatment. These countries are 
characterized by such features as acute poverty, limited 
resources to invest in their own development, unmanageable debt 
burdens, heavy reliance on one or two commodities, and the fact 
that their debt is owed for the most part to governments of 
industrialized countries themselves or to international financial 
institutions. For those of the poorest countries that are 
undertaking adjustment effort, consideration should be given to 
the possibility of applying lower interest rates to their 
existing debt, and agreement should be reached, especially in the 
Paris Club, on longer repayment and grace periods, to ease the 
debt service burden. We welcome the various proposals made in 
this area by some of us and also the proposal by the Managing 
Director of the IMF for a significant increase in the resources 
of the Structural Adjustment Facility over the three years from 
January 1, 1988. We urge a conclusion on discussions on these 
proposals within this year. 

28. We note that UNCTAD VII provides an opportunity for a 
discussion with developing countries with a view to arriving at a 

page 7 


